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Minutes for Monday, March 25, 2007
Council Members Present:  Mindy Bergeron, Louise Jones, Meredith Kelley, Lili Vidal, Tanya Grigg, Tim Bonnel, Tom Ma, Nancy Davis, Catherine Graham, Noelia Gonzalez, Gabriela De la Vega, Glenda Welch, Nicolas Valdivia, 
Others Present:  John Anderson, Ronda Mohr, Wayne Mahoney, Addalou Davis, Joanne Brennan, Molly Greek, Kathleen Clough 
Absent:  David Levy, Lori Stefano, Donna Huber, Marianna Deeken, Carrie Steer-Salazar, Susan Gutierrez, Mary San Agustin, Deb Barker-Garcia, Laura Hiler, Ken Walsh
Call to order:  President Mindy Bergeron called the meeting to order at 8:37 a.m.

Mindy began by stating that there is one change to the agenda and that is that the scheduled 11:00 Blakeslee and Blakeslee presentation will be postponed until a latter EC meeting.  During that time Executive Council can discuss The Sunset Clause.  

Catherine had a few changes to the January 2007 minutes.  *In Noelia’s report her comment should state that more of CASFAA’s colleges should participate at GAC meetings.  *In Nancy Davis’ report she wanted to state that Eugenia Vincent was nominated for College Board’s Western Regional assembly.  *In the Conference Chair report, Catherine wanted to state that during budget approvals as a new EC member it is difficult to asses the budget line items without the historical aspect of those line items.   
MOTION
A motion was made by Louise Jones to accept the minutes from the January 2007 meeting with the amendments.

Seconded by Nicolas Valdivia
Motion carried

High School Relations – Frank Ramirez
Frank began his report by explaining the “Coffee Dilemma” at the High School Workshops.  Frank has requested that CASFAA pay for the coffee for these events again in 2007.  He continued by explaining how the high school counselors really appreciate the coffee at the workshops.  It was mentioned how helpful it is that the High School Counselors be educated accurately regarding financial aid and paying for coffee is a friendly gesture towards them and that CASFAA should pay for it.  There was discussion on how to keep the coffee costs down for these workshops.   It was then discussed that the Governor has put through a bill to hire 3000 more high and middle school counselors.  It was then mentioned that holding these workshops in theatres and community centers might keep the cost down.  There is a partnership between EdFund and CASFAA to organize these workshops.  It was then discussed if EdFund is okay that Frank look for outside sponsorships.  Rhonda confirmed that EdFund’s lender partners would be fine but an EdFund competitor would not be in EdFund’s best interest.  Frank confirmed that the spiral notebook for HS counselors would be less expensive then the current version. Rhonda, Frank and Kathleen will discuss the ads in a separate meeting.   
Frank continued with his report on Cash for College.  He should have official numbers of attendance summarized by the next EC meeting.  He then explained that the “I’m Going to College” campaign is a campaign focused towards 4th grade elementary students that brings them to a college campus and walks them through the entire process of applying for college.  The High School committee is currently reviewing the “I’m Going to College” booklet for these events.  
TO DO

Frank will follow up on the Memo of Understanding from Chela/NelNet in regards to the “I’m Going to College” workbook.  

There was concern that Chela is not longer a non-profit organization and CASFAA must confirm that their intentions do no affect this project.  
CLFE – Donna Huber

Donna thanked everyone for their support.  There is a “support paper” which states how well lenders handle the Federal Loans.  She asked for the committee to review the paper and get any changes to her ASAP.  She then spoke about the “position paper” given to the CSAC and Loan Advisory Committee.  She reviewed the letter for CSAC and confirmed that CASFAA is represented on the Loan Advisory Committee.  On April 18th there will be a CLFE meeting.  CLFE wants to hear from the schools regarding current Lender issues.  She confirmed that CLFE will support CASFAA by providing the lanyards for the 2007 CASFAA conference. CASFAA EC supports CLFE on the lanyards.  
COMMUNICATIONS – Ken Walsh

Mindy stated that the website is now in the hands of Addalou Davis and Ken Walsh.  It is her goal to get the website updated in a timelier manner.  She mentioned that the “CASFAA Chronicle” e-mail blast can be a source of information to the CASFAA members.  The sender of an e-mail blast does receive all the bounce back e-mails.  Addalou is willing to send out the e-mail blasts.  It was confirmed that content and updates can go to either Addalou or Wayne.  The e-mail blasts are going to the entire membership and at this time it is too difficult to delete the bounce backs.  Addalou did confirm that we can send e-mail blasts to specific groups.  
CSAC UPDATE – Tom Mayes and Bryan Dickason
Tom Mayes, Director of Public Affairs for CSAC was a guest at today’s Executive Council meeting.  Tom began by discussing the FASFA 2006 campaign.  The statistics regarding their outreach are; 4500 “cash boxes” were distributed, 30.7 million teenagers were reached via teen radio, 4000 callers during the course of four telethons, 25 million teenagers reached via the internet and 44 counties were reached.  He confirmed that CSAC will internalize the campaign position as a show of their dedication for the cause.  There is a bill in progress that will initiate $3 million for cash for college.  He then reviewed the Cal-Sops project.  Debra Ortiz had to step down as Cal Grant leader.  She is still on the “scene” with the wellness foundation.  The draft IPA was then discussed.  He mentioned that he appreciates the comments from the in-person and the web-conference meetings regarding the IPA draft.  In a few weeks, CSAC will be meeting with GAC regarding the IPA.  His goal is to do what is necessary to come up with a fair working document.  Bryan then commented that they have received great comments from schools regarding the IPA.  A responsiveness summary will be drafted for schools to review the changes in the final draft of the IPA.  Catherine Graham is concerned about the co-mingling of funds and is concerned that financial aid administers are assuming the responsibility of new procedures that come with the new IPA.  Tim is concerned about the workload associated with the “Verification of Residency.”  Tom Mayes confirmed that CSAC is aware of these issues and it is on the table.  There was confirmation of attendance at IPA meeting.  Approximately five attended in Los Angeles, 20 in Sacramento and 40-50 on the conference call.  
Bryan Dickason then reviewed the report he submitted to the committee. Tim confirmed that the CHAFEE application would be helpful as an outreach effort if it were available in January. The verification of high school graduation was discussed for Cal Grant.  Colleges that require High school graduation might be exempt from collecting the HS graduation verification.  It was suggested that CSAC house these completed forms.  
Discussion regarding Sunshine Act
Lili spoke of the Federal Issues conference call and confirmed that the state Attorney General is calling Presidents of colleges for discussion of this issues raised by the Sunshine Act.  Jerry Brown may be thinking about these issues which may affect financial aid offices.  Cuomo’s brochure was discussed and some EC members were offended.  There is a clouding of issues within the FFELP market and Alternative market.  Most FAA’s truly do what is in the students’ best interest.  The broader issue is the need for financial aid materials.  Due to funding restrictions, if FAA’s relied on the Department of Education for printed materials the amount of brochures would be unreliable.  CASFAA needs to take a proactive approach regarding this issue.  It was mentioned that we are somewhat dependant on the lenders support; maybe we should request/reevaluate our individual school’s support.  It was then suggested that CLFE supports the issuing of scholarships at the conference rather than personal items for financial aid administrators.  Lenders are now conducting “Lunch and Learns” with their schools where they provide lunch for Financial Aid Administrators (FFA’s) while giving instruction on a specific loan topic.    FAA’s are being held to a standard that other fields are not.  Business and Congress do business in where lunch and material are provided.  It was suggested that CASFAA, along with other financial aid organizations, should put together a full page ad that discusses our side of the story for the New York Times or LA Times.  A draft statement “press release” should be created to be ready to respond.   Ad-Hoc committee will be put together through Federal Issues to draft the letter
TO DO

Addalou to create a draft letter regarding CASFAA’s position on the Sunshine Act and a short paragraph regarding ethical financial aid practices to place on the website.
TO DO
 Addalou will call the NY and LA time to determine the cost of full page ad.
TO DO

Lili to contact Associate Presidents to request support for the ad CASFAA wants to place in the NY and LA times.  

FEDERAL ISSUES REPORT – Lili Vidal

Lili reviewed her report.  She asked that EC take a look at the McKeon letter for edits and will present a motion later this EC meeting to send the letter.  The e-mail that Raul Galvan sent this morning was discussed.  It was mentioned that this training may be redundant.  Executive Council will discuss this issue during Marianna Deeken’s conference call tomorrow morning.  
Mindy stated that those who use the Community Colleges “CCConfer,” must notify Tim Bonnel of the use of their system.  She also confirmed that contracts for events must first go to Louise Jones for Legal Counsel’s review.  The contact is then signed by the President, Mindy Bergeron.   Tim stated that those who use their CAFSAA credit cards for air travel must provide him with a copy of the itinerary.  Council members should go through Tim to purchase airfare via the CASFAA credit card.  He also stated that receipts should be submitted for all meals.  He will provide the group with guidance on receipts or per diem meals.  
SEGMENTAL REPORTS

Community College – Nancy Davis
Nancy began her report by reviewing the Tuition Sensitivity Clause and the Pell Grant Equity Act.  CCC’s were represented during CSAC’s Web Conference call regarding the IPA. She continued by discussing “Practices with Promises,” CCCSFAAA’s spring training, and the ALL Student Service Directors Workshop.  This event has expanded to all office on the Community College campus.  
CSU – Noelia Gonzalez

Noelia reviewed her report including “Super Sunday”, Outreach activities, the possible faculty strike, CASFAA’s CSU survey and individual campus news.  
Graduate Professional – Gaby De la Vega

Gaby began her report by reviewing the GPIC members and the survey for topics for the Do Talk.  
Independent – Catherine Graham

Catherine reviewed her report with the AICCU Day at the Capitol.  She then reviewed staff changes at the AICCU.  Catherine was disappointed with the participation from the Independent segment regarding the IPA.  She, Nancy, Noelia, Catherine and Nick will meet regularly for cross training.  It was suggested at their meeting that input for future discussion is placed in their reports.  She then reviewed her suggestions that are written into her report.  She suggested the book Strapped by Tamera Draut as an important book for financial aid administers.  Nancy wanted to thank Catherine for setting up the meeting between the segmental representatives.  Catherine wants to have some of the issues in her report on the agenda for the next EC meeting.  The segmental representatives would like to have a session at CASFAA on practical financial aid issues.  
UC – Nicolas Valdivia

Nicolas’s report consisted of UC Cross-Campus Enrollment Initiative.  There is a database that was created to confirm student enrollment between UC campuses. He continued by explaining UC Advocacy Day.  Nicolas then reviewed the Ensuring Transfer Success 2007 – Workshops and the student fee increase for 07/08 for UC’s.  They are in negotiations with the State regarding the Cal A/Cal B flip.  He reviewed their Admissions applications and 90% of their applications were rec’d electronically.  He reviewed their three year outreach study.  
Ethnic Diversity – Glenda Welch

Glenda thanked Executive Council for allowing her to attend the Leadership Conference in Washington, DC.  EDC has agreed on dates for their workshops.  Their goal is to have 75-100 in attendance at the EDC workshops.  The EDC workshop invitations will be open to all staff/faculty of colleges.  The workshops will be all day events from 9-3.  EDC will hold their first in person meeting this week.  She discussed the change from the EDC reception to a sit down luncheon/fashion show.  It was confirmed that there will only be an EDC hosted fashion show and there will not be an EDC reception that night.  
2007 Conference Report – Joanne Brennan
Joanne reviewed Mary St. Agustin’s 2007 Conference report and the 2007 Conference Agenda.  The agenda will be available on the web.  She then discussed the cost of all the meals in comparison to the CASFAA fee increase.  The cost is $247 per person per meal if each member attends each event which includes a meal.  She wants to request that Propriety increase their fee from $50 to $75.  Any session suggestions should be forwarded to Ron Lee ASAP.  She distributed the prospective bags for the free handout to Conference members.  The group decided that a smaller bag is more desirable.  

Fiscal Planning (Budget) – Tom Ma

Tom then discussed the budget summary for all committees.  He distributed the new 2007 Budget Summary and confirmed that the EDC reception should be removed as per the discussion during the EDC report.  The Presidents dessert event was discussed. Joanne confirmed that there is no “food guarantee” for the night of the Presidents dessert.  The number of attendees at the Presidents dessert reception will be reduced to 400.  
Changes to the Conference Budget (Mary’s Budget dated 3/21/07)
· The booth revenue will be deducted from the Conference budget.

· The Presidents dessert reception will be reduced from 600 attendees to 400 attendees.  These desserts will be shared between the membership desserts and the presidents’ award ceremony.  
· EDC will be removed from the Conference budget.
· Printing will also be reduced.
· Segmental Breakfasts must be adjusted. The segments include CSU, Independent and UC.  These breakfasts should include 150 breakfasts @ $42 for Saturday morning.
Joanne stated that Fund Development will ask for $100 increase for the booths.  Mindy confirmed that membership dues are collected with the conference registration so it must be a separate line item.  There will be a segmental wine and cheese reception on Saturday night.  It was mentioned that there should be more clarity of the expenses and Wayne confirmed that next year a template will be created for the Conference Chair to complete.  
MOTION

Motion made by Louise to approve the conference budget with amendments as proposed.  

Seconded by Meredith
Motion tabled for further discussion on the directory.

The Survey Monkey results stated that the membership prefers having a paper directory.  It was then suggested to have a certain amount of paper directories available at the CASFAA booth for them to pick up.  A CD or flash drive was also suggested.   The expense verses the revenue was brought up as a means to determine if the directory should be printed or provided via other means.   There was a total of $15000 revenue from advertisement in the directory.   The paper directory pays for itself.  Contradictory information via the registration information, most of the CASFAA membership prefers the directory on-line.  We could sell advertising on the on-line/electronic version of the directory.  

Call to Question to approve the budget as amended.  6 yes/4 no  
Motion Carries

Motion Amendment

Amendment by Nancy to use this year’s registration process to determine which members want a paper copy of the directory and aggressively campaign a web/electronic version of the directory for next year.  

Meredith suggested that there may not be enough time between conference registration and printing the directories.

There are objections Motion Amendment did not pass.  

Amendment withdrawn by Nancy
MOTION

Motion made by Catherine 1) To not print the directory and replace it with CD 2) Have a CASFASA campaign to go paperless.  
Seconded by Meredith

DICSUSSION
Tim stated that going paperless should be phased out.  Nick agreed and reminded the group about the revenue that CASFAA receives from the advertisement.  Glenda confirmed that fees have increased and the members will get less for the fee increase and should have a choice.  John suggested that we issue thumb-drives with the directory and have computers available at sessions for members to download session handouts.  Rhonda mentioned that we may not sell as many ads if we do not print as many directories.  
MOTION AMENDED
Meredith moved to amend the motion by 1) having a communication campaign informing the membership that CASFAA will be going green.  2) Membership will be required to update their preference thorough the web and CASFAA will print a paper copy for those who want one.  3) CASFAA will develop an advertising mechanism to go paperless for the web. 

Seconded by Gaby 

Motion carried by a majority vote
TO DO

Gaby, Addalou and Ken will work together on CASFAA’s “Go Green” campaign
MOTION

Motion made by Louise to approve the conference budget with amendments as proposed.  

Seconded by Meredith

Motion placed on hold for further discussion on the directory.

Fiscal Planning – Tom Ma

Tom reviewed the changes of the budget from the fiscal planning meeting.  The discussion from the 1040 workshop continued from yesterday by Rhonda explaining its history.  NelNet and CASFAA will co-host the 1040 workshops.  It was suggested that the 1040 workshops could be complemented by having a need analysis piece along with it.  Catherine and Nicholas have volunteered to present the needs analysis portion at the workshops.  The 1040 workshops is in need of a chair.  There were no objections to the 1040 workshops.  

The increase in the training fee was then discussed.  The fee should at least cover food and printed materials.  There were no objections to the fee increase.  

MOTION 

Motion made by Tom to increase the training fees Call to vote for the increase from $20 - $30,
Motion carries via a majority vote.  

MOTION
Motion made by Tom to change insurance vendors to RUST.
It was confirmed that Rust has a better customer service and a cheaper premium.  They come highly recommend via NASFAA.

Motion carries via a majority vote. 
Tom has requested that the all EC chairs review the budgets and send Tom their comments on changes to the on-line budgets.  

TO DO

Executive Council Chairs to review the on-line budgets forms and send all comments to Tom.

There is concern that some Executive Council members who are required to vote on motions are usually not invited to Fiscal Planning meetings and are confused when the Motions are brought to the table.  It was confirmed that Executive Council/voting members are all invited to Fiscal Planning.  
Fund Development – Kathleen Clough
Kathleen reviewed her sponsorship brochure.  There is concern regarding the ethical value of asking vendors for funding. It was suggested that if a vender donates a sponsorship that the funding should be equally divided between all workshops/events.  The comment was then made that there may not be an issue regarding inducement because CASFAA as an organization does not certify loans.  The sponsorship levels discussed yesterday at Fiscal Planning was explained to the group.  Mindy will bring the sponsorship level discussion to the CLFE meeting in April.   The High School booklets were discussed in detail and it was confirmed that the High School Workshops are being underwritten by CSAC/EdFund and lender support is appreciated.  The banners on the website were then discussed.  There are currently ten banners and this year’s goal is to have 40.  
Treasury’s Report – Tim Bonnel
Tim briefly discussed revenue, profit and loss.  He will have a hand out soon.  Treasurer’s job has been business as usual. The 2006 conference payments are slowly coming to an end.  

State Issues Report – Meredith Kelley
Meredith reviewed her report.  She stated that we may need to rethink how we handle our advocacy and that each segment has a special day with Congress.  
CSAC GRANT ADVISORY COMMITTEE (GAC) – Noelia Gonzalez

Noelia confirmed that the next GAC meeting will be 4/5/07.  Her report lists GAC’s opinion on the IPA.  
Addalou commended Meredith and Mindy for inviting Tom Mayes to this meeting.  Rhonda thanked Bryan for his input to Tom.  

Meeting adjourned at 5:28
Minutes for Tuesday, March 27, 2007

Council Members Present:  Mindy Bergeron, Louise Jones, Meredith Kelley, Lili Vidal, Tanya Grigg, Tom Ma, Catherine Graham, Noelia Gonzalez, Gabriela De la Vega, Glenda Welch, Nicolas Valdivia

Others Present:  John Anderson, Ronda Mohr, Wayne Mahoney, Addalou Davis, Joanne Brennan, Molly Greek, Kathleen Clough
Absent:  David Levy, Lori Stefano, Donna Huber, Marianna Deeken, Carrie Steer-Salazar, Susan Gutierrez, Mary San Agustin, Deb Barker-Garcia, Laura Hiler, Ken Walsh, Nancy Davis, Tim Bonnel
Call to order:  President Mindy Bergeron called the meeting to order at 8:36 a.m.

Fiscal Planning/Budget Approval – Tom Ma

Tom made all the amendments to the Budget Summary as per the meeting discussions and motions made to budget line items.

Catherine requested to remove the funds from her budget and remove her Fund Development request.  Independent Segment meetings are not training events it is a meeting; so, there should be no issue if she charges a small fee to pay for snacks. 
The ADM (the CASFAA newsletter vendor) did not charge for three issues of mailing of the newsletter in 2006.  The newsletter budget will need to be re-examined.  Day at the Capitol has been cancelled; so, that part of the State Issue budget can be moved to the Newsletter budget.   
MOTION

Motion made be Gaby to approve the balanced budget as amended.

Duly seconded by Louise
Motion carried 
There was discussion of putting a mechanism in place that the budget can be reviewed mid-year and adjust costs when they are paid via an in and out line item.  
Training Coordinator Report – Rhonda Mohr
Rhonda confirmed that Darlene Wilson, LMU, has agreed to be the 1040 Workshop Chair.  Rhonda then stated that Management Institute is well on its way and there are already two registrants.  She then reviewed the Mini-Conference agenda.  Kathleen had concerns about vendor sponsorships/in-kind donations.  Rhonda’s guidance to Mini-Conference committee will be that vendors should give their sponsorship to Fund Development and then Mini-Conference committee can get the funds from her for the raffle prizes – or – if there are donations from a vendor they will need to complete the in-kind form.  Rhonda confirmed that Proprietary Committee is focused and on track.  

Associate Service Report – John Anderson

He began by stating that there is no ambassador report.  There are 27 who are interested in volunteering for Ambassadors and they will have a meeting in April.  He then reviewed the Archives report.  It was confirmed that minutes from individual segmental meetings should be posted to the CASFAA website for David to print and keep in archives.  The next event that CASFAA will scholarship is WASFAA.  He confirmed that Susan Gutierrez is working extremely well as Volunteer Coordinator and EC should make its best effort to support her.  She has requested that the volunteer form confirm what segment a volunteer’s are from.  She has requested that there be communication between the volunteer, committee chair and herself.  There are 385 currently on the volunteer list 
Federal Update/USDE – Marianna Deeken

Marianna called in via conference call on 9:18.  She confirmed that there will be two ACG spring training workshops in California.  “FASFA Forecaster” is due on 4/1 where high school juniors can fill out a FASFA for an early determination of financial aid eligibility.  These high school juniors will receive a FAFSA pin number and can complete a renewal FAFASA application in their senior year.  There will be two on-line training events: R2T4 and Applicant DATA resolution.   A new version of COD will be released in April.    
Mindy then discussed the e-mail that CASFAA received from Raul Gavin from the DOE.  CASFAA is confused on why special training is required.  Marianna confirmed that special initiatives have requested more training geared towards these populations.  Lili asked how the training would be any different and Marianna stated that the topics for special initiative issues are identified and then training provided.  Mindy will send the email to Marianna and she will follow up on this e-mail.  
Newsletter – Molly Greek
Molly reviewed her report.  She has a list of regional presidents, state organization and advertiser’s that the Newsletter was mailed to.  She explained to Executive Council that if there are issues we want an article written on but do not want to write the article, she has columnist that can write the article for us.  Molly asked EC if CASFAA is interested in having an “opinion” or a “letter to the editor” section in the Newsletter.  John suggested that we could solicit articles from both sides of an issue and print those.  Mindy suggested that the newsletter propose a question to the CASFAA membership and pick five responses for print.  
Electronic Issues Report – Wayne Mahoney
Wayne confirmed that there are three Federal Committees (Core, Advisory and Activist) on the website.  This may be creating the issue of the list of many volunteers.  If there are three Federal Groups, Lili should be the Chair for all three.  Wayne then reviewed the procedure for listing committee members to the website.  He then reviewed the volunteer database and membership statistic list.  ATAC has requested that we clean up the membership information.  Wayne asked EC if there were any objections to deleting the 2003 members that have not renewed their memberships.  Addalou has taken over a majority of the website updates.  Any website errors/updates should be forwarded to either Wayne or Addalou.  There was a recommendation that if a scholarship recipient wants their own room that they must pay for it but that their conference registration will be paid for by CASFAA.  
TO DO

Molly to check with ADM to determine if there are any discounts for the amount of newsletters CASFAA prints

Job Placement Report – Wayne Mahoney
Linda Williams is taking over CASFAA’s “Job Board”.  
Site Selection – Wayne Mahoney
CASFAA has asked IMN to look for sites for 2012 & 14 in the Southern California.  Once selected, Site Selection will look for 2015 & 2018.  Wayne distributed a memo from Scott Lindley and Jillian Denton from IMN.    He then discussed dates for these future conferences and that they are keeping holidays and other training events in mind.  He continued by discussing the proposal for the “Televator” ads at the San Francisco Marriott 2007 conference.  Because of the cost, he is unsure if this is something CASFAA wants to get involved with.  If CASFAA signs up, they vendors will go through us.  The advertisement on the “Pillars” was discussed and the cost if $14 per square foot.  
Loan Advisory Council (LAC) – Carrie Steer-Salazar

Carrie Steer-Salazar is not present and can not present a report. 
Other Topics
Mindy then reviewed the presentation for Commissioners (mini-series).  Mindy, Meredith and Louise presented these to Commissioners and it was very well appreciated by them.    

Strategic Plan – Louise Jones
Louise began by confirming that she only has 7 of the 14 goals from Committee members. EC members may be confused as to what they need to do regarding the Strategic Plan.    Since this is the first year of the Strategic Plan, we will not have anything to compare to until next year.  She asked the group to go back to the Strategic Plan and review where they might have a goal.  She needs the goals to be able to track progress.  It was mentioned that at next year’s boot camp the template and matrix for goals should be passed out.  It was confirmed that EC Members’ individual goals should be tied to one of the Strategic Plan goals.  The placement of the Strategic Plan on the website was discussed and its’ own link on the sidebar was recommended.  It should also be placed under History/Governance as well.  The Strategic Plan should also be a PDF rather than a PowerPoint document.  
By-Laws Review – Meredith Kelley

She reviewed the “TO DO” from the January EC meeting regarding the cost of the return for Bruce Bishop to review the By-Laws.  His charge is $500 for this service.  There were no objections to his services; therefore, Meredith will contact him and ask him his timeline to review the Bylaws.  It was questioned if job descriptions’ should be reviewed by 
TO DO
Each EC member should review their job description.   If an EC member does not have a job description, they need to write one.  Updates should go to Addalou.  
TO DO

Addalou will send Job Description to the EC members.  

Electronic voting was questioned.  Nick suggested that if an electronic vote is requested, the committee should wait 24 hour before voting is closed.   It was then questioned if electronic business is official.  It was confirmed that a quorum is required to pass a vote via e-mail.  Since the committee only meets 6 times a year, electronic voting may be necessary.  EC may need a procedure for electronic business.  Survey Monkey can also be used for voting as an anonymous way to vote. 

TO DO

Meredith, Mindy and Nick will create guidelines for electronic business.  
New Business
Addalou asked for a copy of everyone resume and picture for information for an optional awards brochure.

TO DO

All EC Members to provide Addalou with a current updated copy of their resumes’ and a picture.  

Lili requested confirmation to send the Federal Issues letter to McKeon and Miller.  EC members took a few minutes to review the letter. The letter is basically a “thank you” and support letter.  EC had no objections to her sending the letter out.  
Louise received an e-mail from Leonard Walker, WASFAA, requesting a CASFAA representative to sit on the SAD (Student Access Diversity) panel at NASFAA on 7/7/07.
Mindy asked for any updates for the “CASFAA Chronicles” that she will mail next Friday.  

Gaby asked when elections/replacements would happen and it was confirmed that it is the past-presidents responsibility to set this up.  

MOTION

Louise motioned to adjourn the meeting

Duly seconded by Tom 

Meeting adjourned at 11:59

Respectfully submitted,

Tanya M. Grigg

Associate Director of Graduate Financial Aid
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